
Our June Training Day in the Parks area 

was well received and attended. Some of 

our “southern” members made the drive 

from the Phoenix area to be with us.  The 

weather couldn't have 

been better.  No wind, 

no rain—although both 

had been predicted.   

Our guest speaker, Don 

Lee, gave a short 

presentation on the 

equipment needed in 

training dogs as well as 

some great tips in how 

to handle your dog.  He 

gave each attendee a 

DVD on training young 

dogs, as well as specific problems in 

training dogs for field events. 

After Don’s presentation, he separated the 

group into working groups depending on 

the dog’s specific level of training.  He was 

especially helpful in working with the 

younger dogs.  We thank him for his time 

and efforts in helping us to produce some 

great performing dogs. 

After our morning field 

work, we enjoyed some 

tasty BBQ’d hot dogs 

and potato salad.   

A short club meeting 

ran concurrently with 

lunch.  The By-Laws 

are almost completed.  

We have found it 

necessary to re-vamp 

o u r  m e m b e r s h i p 

application; our website is up and 

running; and we are submitting initial 

paperwork to ABC in order to be included 

on the agenda for the annual meeting. 

Thanks to all for coming and helping. 
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      Dave Harris steadying up “Pepper.”   Don Lee working with a young  
     Bob Walker getting ready for the flush.   Shorthair. 
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Almost  four years ago, I sold a  pup to my 
best friend’s husband’s cousin back in 

Michigan. Marilyn Brown had an older Brit 
and wanted to introduce a new pup to her, 
so the younger one would be “trained” 
properly by her older counterpart.    Murphy 

was the “mother hen” to Cali and  Buzz.  
Murphy would even “tattle” to Marilyn if Cali 
got into something.  Murphy taught Cali 
“the ropes”, patience, and how to be a 

p r o p e r   d o g  w h e n  i n d o o r s . 

Murphy lineage goes back to Bean’s Blaze 
and Scipio’s Little Chick lines, which are 
very popular in Michigan.  Her sire, Buddy, 

was owned by Ernie Stacy, who said he was 

one of the best woodcock hunters he had. 

Murphy was trained by Justin of Pine Hill 
Kennels, who only had to show her what to 

do once...she caught on very quickly.  She 
didn’t appreciate being scolded in a loud 
voice, and would not work for such a 
handler.  When Murphy pointed you could be 

certain there was a bird there.  You would never 
call her nose a “liar.”  She had a wonderful 

d isposit ion and was Mari lyn’s  shadow. 

Needless to say,  Cali is searching for her friend 

and playmate.  We hope she finds another pal 

Joining us in this joyful month of June are: 

Marilyn Brown 
4672 Doug Drive 
Whitehall, MI  49461 

231-893-0646 
Email: m64brown@charter.net 
 
Peggy and Paul Doiron 

7297 Jurupa Ave. 
Riverside, CA  92504 
951-688-1280 
Email:  doironx2@aol.com 

 
 

Update on Toni Avedissian 

Toni came through her surgery very well.  She had 
a bi-lateral mastectomy at City of Hope in Duarte, 
CA on the first day of summer.  She will be under-
going radiation and then chemo.  Yes, sheôs getting 
a new set to replace the old ones.  Sheôs in good 

spirits and would welcome well-wishers. 

 

ñGETTING TO KNOW YOUò 

Meet  Secretary/Treasurer:  Karen Nelsen 

   I am currently the First Vice-President in charge of field events for the California Brittany 

Club.  I also wear the Secretaryôs hat for the German Wirehaired Pointer Club of Southern 

California, where I am most often the field trial secretary as well.  In the far distant past, I was 

also the Secretary of the GWPCA.  

   My first dog to trial/hunt test/show was a GWP that I got from the Tuckerôs in Michigan.  
Stormie was an all-around versatile dog. She had a bench title, was a Master Hunter, and had 

several field trial placements.  She was followed by my ñhard-luckò dog, Dealer, who was put 

down at the age of six owing to osteosarcoma of the skull.  He was a bench champion, a Master 

Hunter and was three  points from his FC and two from his AFC.  He was the closest Iôve been 

to having a dual champion.  

    It was at a CBC Fun Day event that Pennie Peterson brought a couple of puppies.  I saw this 

little liver bitch playing keep-away with her littermate.  What she had in her mouth was a 

chukar bigger than she was!  I was impressed with her determination in keeping that bird, and 

especially with her moves in doing so.  A natural backer, she was easy to put a MH title on.  Her 

FC came under the hands of her trainer, Paul Doiron.  She has produced two litters.  The first 

by DC Jordeanôs Tough Stuff, MH (Duke) produced a Western Regional Gun Dog Futurity 

Winner (Jill).  The second by DC, 2XAMFCh Redlineôs Tequila Smoker (Smokey) produced a 

Western Regional All-Age Futurity Winner (Tiger). 

     I am a retired teacher and live in Paulden.   

Welcome New Members       Crossing the Rainbow Bridge Muddy Buddy’s Murphy Brown

March 3, 1998ðJune 15, 2010 
 

Muddy Buddyôs Murphy Brown 

 
Country Sunshineôs Muddy Buddy x 

BMôs Lassie 
Owned, loved and missed by 

Marilyn Brown 
Cali and Buzz 

Karen Nelsen 

Secretary/Treasurer 

P.O. Box 6390 

Chino Valley, AZ   86323 
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email:  ruwyrd@aol.com 
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MVP Shilohõs Tough Act To Follow, JH 
(Jill)  

Owner:  Karen Nelsen  

rganization  

Weôre on the Web! 
www.grandcanyonbrittanyclub.org 

BOARD HAPPENINGS AND UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

The Board recently met at Rosenberg’s to further work on the Club’s Constitu-
tion and By-Laws.  We are following the guidelines of the AKC’s example and 
are also incorporating wording from the parent club’s by-laws particularly in the 
area of membership.  We have an almost complete document that just needs to 
be fine-tuned. 
July 10—Training Day/Club Meeting at Scholz Lake near Parks (see website 
for the flyer) 
September—Rummage Sale (date TBA) 
September 18-19—The Prescott Kennel Club Show 

      ñDeeò 

soon so that she can carry on 

the training so well handled by 
Murphy Brown. 
 
Happy Hunting Murph! 


